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March 21, 2024 

              CHOIR SCHEDULE 
 Children are asked to arrive 15 minutes 

before service.  Choir attendance at 

worship services and special events will 

count on the student’s grade. 

 

 Cherub Choir Kindergarten-2nd Grade 

    Children’s Choir 3rd-5th Grade                                                                          

                                                                        Jr. Choir 6th-8th Grade 

 
SAVE THE  DATE 

 
SPRING MUSICAL ** Friday April 26th 

Grades 3rd – 5th will present the production of 
“Treasure Island” 

 
 
 

 

FORWARD EXAM TESTING 
 
FORWARD EXAM STATE TESTING includes grades 3rd – 8th. This testing will begin Wednesday, 
April 3. The majority of testing will be conducted in the mornings.  It has been proven that a good night’s 
sleep and a healthy breakfast will help students perform to their highest level.  Also, please make every 
effort to have your child in attendance during these tests.  All tests have to be made up and it is very 
difficult for teachers to fit this into their daily routine once the testing days are over. 

 

 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY, PASTOR CROLIUS!! 
 
We will be celebrating Pastor Crolius on Friday, March 23, with the wearing of BRIGHT 
colors.  Be sure to wish Pastor a BRIGHT and cheery Happy Birthday! 
 

Thursday 21 3:30 pm LEGOS Club Kindergarten – 1st Grade 

Friday 22 2:15 pm 3rd Grade Zoo Days in gym 

   Pastor Crolius Day 

Saturday 23  State Archery Tournament 

March            24 Children’s Choir 

April                 7 Jr. Choir 

                       14 Children’s Choir 

                       21 Cherub Choir 

May                12 Cherub Choir 

                       19 Children’s & Jr. Choir 



WHAT’S YOUR SNACK?? 

 

Students have been coming to school with drinks that have caused an issue.  There have 
been occasions where students have been sharing food and drink items as well.    
 
The Board of Christian Education has revised the Student Conduct and Discipline Policy 

located in the Parent Student Handbook, #7 on page 17. 
 
Students will not have gum, candy, or drinks, other than water without additives of any kind, 
without permission from the teacher in charge. Students are not allowed to share food & drink 
items. 
 
The enforcement of this will begin on Monday, March 18, 2024.   It is our hope that this will clarify what 
students can bring for snacks/drinks.  
 

 

ZOO DAY IN 3RD GRADE 
 
On Friday, March 22, the 3rd grade class is bringing their Zoo to St. Peter’s.  
Please join us from 2:15 – 3:00 p.m. in the school gym.  You can wander through 
the Zoo and learn many interesting facts our 3rd grade Zoo Keepers have to share.  
Please use the Pine Street entrance. Thank you. 
 
 

 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR TEACHER APPRECIATION LUNCH 
 
We are looking for parent volunteers to help manage classrooms on Tuesday, May 7th during our 
teacher appreciation luncheon. Current background checks are required and you may signup 
here: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0449ADAC2BA0F85-48666231-classroom 
 

ST. PETER’S *** IS WISCONSIN SCHOOL CHOICE 

This program is a state-wide program that allows families to apply for state aid that will cover your tuition 

cost to attend St. Peter’s School.  Currently this program is available for the 2024-2025 school year for 

St. Peter’s students entering PRE-K 4, Kindergarten and 1st grade, or students that are new to St. 

Peter’s in PRE-K 4 - 8th grade.  Applications maybe found online at http://dpi.wi.gov/sms/choice-

programs/student-applications.  Applications are being accepted February 1 - April 18, 2024.  If you 

have any question, or would like some assistance in the application process, please stop by the 

office. We will be happy to help. 

 
 

EXISTING SCHOOL CHOICE FAMILIES 
A reminder that you too will need to log-on to the website above and claim your 

seat for the 2024-25 school year. 
 

 
 

ALL SCHOOL CHOICE FAMILIES 
 
Please be reminded, there is additional paperwork needed to complete the verification process.  Please 

bring in the necessary documents to the school office as soon as possible.  Thank you. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0449ADAC2BA0F85-48666231-classroom


 

WHAT DOES IT MEAN TO BE AN ACTIVE MEMBER OF  
ST. PETER’S LUHTERAN CHURCH?? 

 

The St. Peter’s School Handbook encourages all families to attend church 50% of 
the time.  
 

This is a very important part of determining member and non-member tuition at  
St. Peter’s School.  Member tuition rates will be charged based on the following 
guidelines:  

 

• 50% church attendance at St. Peter’s Church August 1 – July 31, of the following year, member 
tuition rate will apply.  If attendance of 50% or greater has not been met, non-member rates will 
be charged for the following school year. 

 

Church attendance will be reviewed August 1st of each year to determine your tuition rate for the 
upcoming school year.  Attendance will be recorded from attendance cards at church.   
 
 

DO YOU KNOW WHAT YOUR LUNCH AND TUTION ACCOUNT BALANCE IS?? 
 
The end of the school year will soon be here.  Lunch accounts are to be at a positive 
balance.  Your tuition account balance is to be paid in full by May 15, 2024.  If you need 
to make special arrangements with the office to pay these balances, please contact the 
office as soon as possible.   The final tuition billing statement will be sent on May 1.  
 
If your lunch account balance has fallen below a negative $100, your child may not be 
allowed to receive hot lunch. Please bring your account to a positive balance as soon as 
possible. 
 
CALLED PRINCIPAL TO VISIT 
 
On Sunday, March 17, the St. Peter’s Voters’ Assembly voted to extend a Call to Mrs. 
Beth Bierlein for the position of Principal beginning with the 2024-25 school year.  Mrs. 
Bierlein will be visiting St. Peter’s Church and School this Friday and Saturday.  Please 
keep Mrs. Bierlein and her family in your prayers as she considers the Call.  
 
 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

 

Monday, March 25 – Monday, April 1st. 
 

Classes resume on Tuesday, April 2. 

 

 



 

WE ARE PROUD OF OUR ST. PETER’S 

ALUMNI 

 

Congratulations to Juniors, Aubrey Snyder, 

Kylee Molitor, Sophie Williams and Kaden 

Fuhrman, who were recently inducted in to 

the RAHS National Honor Society.   

 

 

 
LWML 

“ANYTHING PLANTS EVENT II” 
 

Saturday, May 4, 2024, 9:00-Noon 
Church/School parking lot 

 
What is an “Anything Plants Event”? 

 
Dig up your perennials, divide a house plant, donate seedlings you have started, 

donate flowers or vegetables from a nursery, donate a hanging plant - anything flower, vegetable, or 
fruit. Start bringing your plants in a labeled container starting at 9:00 a.m. and then take a look to see if 
you like anything. OR, you do not have to donate anything, but please come to take a plant(s) to add to 
your home or garden. We are taking a free will donation which will go toward our LWML Mission Grants. 
Spread the word to your family and friends; anyone in our community can attend and participate. This 
was a lot of fun and interesting last year raising over $500. 00! Oh, what a difference these plants can 
make in spreading the Gospel!  
 
If you are unable to bring your plants on May 4, call Julie Thompson @608/495-0474 to make other 
arrangements. 

Maundy Thursday 

March 28 – 2:00 & 7:00p.m. w/H.C. 
 

Good Friday 

March 29 – 2:00 & 7:00 p.m. 
 

Easter Sunday 

March 31 – 6:00 – 8:00 & 10:30 a.m. 
 

                                 Youth Easter Breakfast 

                                 7:00 – 10:30 a.m. 

                                           A freewill offering will be taken to benefit the Youth Group. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

LuWiSoMo 2024 Summer Camps 

Savings Reminder 

Save $50 If Registered By March 31st 

 
 

LuWiSoMo Summer Camps provide campers with faith-growing opportunities 

and unique learning experiences while having fun in a beautiful 
Christ-centered outdoor ministry setting 

 

Youth Camps (PreK - High School) & Joyful Hearts Camps 

For Those With Developmental Disabilities (All Ages) 
 
 

See all the camp options and details at 
www.luwisomo.org/summer-camps 

 

 

 

 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001_H8UtFRD1ZC9i58SYj07ZTFmjBSXfqaQwO-zXzuwUlH0ShzPccicVclbjva4gvbhacVfU0fm9Iri1WJqZx6R6d83-RxCYQ96hB9VoGHb3VMNYkiY2Hf2cyqtOjcGR5dJVVkeyy1oRaOw8sQ2NdUvX1ds4icrS8nU&c=Vf1pTPQ2SkjdQJswzaHoaYjsl5LN1kLctAHC6y_pdfRXSPUa6hDtjA==&ch=oMatcaDWLoaVYA8rS7BcxUpzcOivHTHgV1nPefksBDJwb3NQduLpug==

